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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

April 12, 2017 
 

Chair Carol Lawry called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm in the Lakeview Center Board Room. 

 

PRESENT:  Chair Carol Lawry, Co-Chair Stella Van Ness, COCs, Dottie Paradis, Nancy Nixon,  

Fred Schweer, James Terasinsk, Rita Sanders, Mary Scherkenbach, Connie Sherman, Darrell Hogg, 

Mike Fitzpatrick and Camilla Kuberka  

 

RCSC STAFF:  Member Services Coordinator Myrna DeBruyne   

 

GUESTS:  RCSC Board Vice President Jerry DeLano 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The March 8, 2017 Meeting Summary was approved as 

presented. 

 

Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Member Services Coordinator: 

 

Myrna informed the Committee that Jan Cotten has resigned from the COC Committee and her clubs 

will be reassigned. 

Barbara Masloff, Club and Activities Agent will be retiring on June 2, 2017.  

Two potential new clubs are going before the RCSC Board of Directors in April, the Sun City 

Volleyball Club and the Sun City Basketball Club. 

The last Membership Roster was received on April 5, 2017.  Club inventories were due March 15, 

2017 we are still missing five (5) and Myrna has been in contact with each of the Clubs.  Myrna 

reminded the Committee that the 2018 Club Budget Requests are due on April 14, 2017 and only 

thirty-four (34) have been received.  Clubs will be reminded that each club’s E-Postcard (Form 990) 

is due no later than May 15, 2017 and the reminder will be sent out on April 14, 2017. 

Report by Carol Lawry, Chair:   
 

Nothing to report at this time. 

 

Report by Stella Van Ness, Co-Chair:   

 

No report at this time. 

 

COC Reports:   

 

Dottie Paradis – Nothing to report. 

 

Nancy Abbey Nixon – Working with a club who is experiencing transitioning problems both when a 

new President took office and when the current President resigned and the Vice President moved up.  

She also reminded everyone that the Sun City Poms will be featured at 4:30pm on ABC15 tomorrow 

afternoon. 
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Mary Scherkenbach – Nothing to report. 

 

Darrell Hogg – Nothing to report. 

 

Connie Sherman – A couple of her clubs have had officers resign. 

 

Fred Schweer – Nothing to report. 

 

Mike Fitzpatrick – The Birding Club has developed their rules and regulations and he has reviewed 

them. 

 

Camilla Kuberka – Will keep in touch with her clubs via email while she is away for the summer. 

 

Rita Sanders – Met with one of her clubs regarding an issue that has since been resolved. 

 

James Terasinsk – Nothing to report. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  Chair Lawry informed the Committee that Co-Chair Van Ness and Myrna DeBruyne 

have requested the meeting time be changed to 10:00am.  Discussion was had and the Committee 

agreed to the time change which will take effect in May. 

 

Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 1:43pm. 

 

Next Meeting:   May 10, 2017 at 10:00am – Lakeview Board Room 

(Please note time change of meeting) 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

Nancy Abbey Nixon, Secretary  


